[image: image1.jpg]ACN 084 452 666





MEDIA RELEASE
05/09










26 May 2009 

Violence in ads must be justified
A graphic advertisement to cut alcohol abuse has fallen foul of Western Australian residents, the Advertising Standards Board and now an independent review.

“Complaints about community awareness campaigns are rarely upheld by the Board due to the valuable messages they contain, but in this case the Board determined that a Rethink Drink campaign from the Western Australian Government depicted material contrary to prevailing community standards,” Chief Executive Officer, Ms Fiona Jolly said.

 “The advertisement which the Board found breached section 2.2 of the AANA Code of Ethics included disturbing scenes and images which tenuously linked to the product or service and presented actions that were not justified in the context of the product or service,” she said.
Ms Jolly said the Western Australian Government had responded quickly to the Board’s determination and had stopped using the advertisement, but had also requested an independent review of the case. 
She said the outcome of the review, conducted by an Independent Reviewer, confirmed the Board’s stance to uphold complaints.

“Disturbing scenes of a woman being told she has lost her baby after a person drinking at a party knocks her over, were not justified by the public health message according to the Board,” Ms Jolly said.

“The Board considered that the link between a person drinking and a baby’s death was tenuous and unlikely.
“As the link was so tenuous, the Board considered that the advertisement’s graphic violence was not justified, depicted an unlikely consequence of pregnancy, and that the depiction could contribute unnecessarily to pregnant women’s fears about hurting themselves,” Ms Jolly said.
In a review of the Board decision which includes information about the advertisement, the complaints received and evidence provided by the Western Australian Government, Independent reviewer, Ms Deirdre O’Connor said: 
“The advertiser’s submission does not seem to address the reasoning of the Board in its determination. The Board acknowledges that graphic material could be permitted by the Code if RELEVANT to the public health issue of excessive drinking. The conclusion that the violence was only tenuously linked to alcohol does not in my view refer to probable infrequency of such a scenario, but that the violent act leading to miscarriage could have occurred without any alcoholic issue being involved.”
Research recently completed by the Advertising Standards Bureau shows that Board decisions regarding violence in advertising are closely aligned with the views of the community. A report with details of the findings will be released by the ASB in the coming months.
Information about the complaints process and a full list of the advertisements considered are on the ASB website: www.adstandards.com.au under ‘Case Reports’. 
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